


The Committee Manager advised that the Head of Commercial Services was currently on 



 5. POLICE SCOTLAND UPDATE  

 

The Committee gave consideration to a report which provided an update on the work of 
Police Scotland.  The report included information on the resourcing of staff; the recent 



Consideration was given to a report which provided a general update on key activities of 

the Service over recent months and highlighted works being undertaken which were of 
relevance to the Helensburgh and Lomond area. 
 

Discussion was had in relation to the value of quarterly reporting on this subject given the 
implementation of the new Member Zone system and the availability of briefing sheets and 

key policy documents, with it being noted that Members appreciated the opportunity to 
discuss matters of importance with an officer in a formal setting.   
 
Decision 

 

The Helensburgh and Lomond Area Committee noted and considered the contents of the 
report. 
 

(Reference: Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Roads and Infrastructure 
Services, dated 20 September 2022, submitted)  

 
 8. RECYCLING AND RECOVERY PERFORMANCE  

 

The Committee gave consideration to a report providing details on the councilôs recycling 
and landfill diversion performance along with national policy, targets and regulations which 

are likely to impact on future performance. 
 
Decision  

 

The Helensburgh and Lomond Area Committee noted and gave consideration to the 

details as outlined in the report and the national policy drivers that will likely impact over 
the coming years. 
 

(Reference: Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Roads and Infrastructure 
Services dated 20 September 2022, submitted) 

 
 9. HELENSBURGH WATERFRONT DEVELOPMENT (HWD) - PROJECT POSITION 

UPDATE  

 

Consideration was given to a report which provided a project position update together with 

confirmation that the Certificate of Practical Completion for Phase 1 of Helensburgh 
Waterfront Development had been issued with the new Helensburgh Leisure Centre 
handed over by Heron Bros on Friday 29th July 2022 and fully opened to the public on 3 

September 2022. 
 

Decision 
 

The Helensburgh and Lomond Area Committee: 

 
1. Noted and considered the contents of the Report and 

 
2. Commended the work of the project team and the contractors in delivering the 

project on time and within budget. 

  
(Reference: Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Commercial Services, 

dated 20 September 2022, submitted) 
 





to the Council for expediting the design aspects and facilitating the construction 
thereafter;  

 
2. Instructed officers to continue to provide reports on a quarterly basis; and 

 
3. Welcomed the securing of funding from the highly competitive Places for 

Everyone Programme for initial design development of Phase 3, Helensburgh 

Town. 
 

 
(Reference: Report by Executive Director with responsibility for Development and 
Economic Growth, dated 20 September 2022, submitted) 

 


